From: Kathryn Ciancia

To: <u>Transportation Commission</u>

Subject: Safe Streets Madison agenda item (Feb. 23rd) **Date:** Friday, February 11, 2022 2:16:27 PM

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

Dear Sir or Madam,

I live with my young family in the Circle park neighborhood of Atwood.

I am writing in strong support of the Safe Streets Madison agenda item for the February 23 meeting. I also strongly support a pedestrian beacon light at Atwood and Waubesa being included in phase one of the program. Crossing Atwood at Waubesa, especially with young children, is extremely dangerous. Drivers never stop and often don't even slow down when people are trying to cross the road.

Thank you for your consideration.

Best wishes, Kathryn Ciancia